HPAB MEETING MINUTES – AUGUST 23, 2012
Attending: : Vic Bary, Judy Bell, Myron Bordon, Kinney Clark, Lori Hoffner, Bill King, Jean Kreiling, Teresa Montani, Loretta Smith, Maureen Strazdon,, Carolyn Youngs

Remembering Mary Wilford – Maureen reported that the Mayor mentioned at TC Workshop
Historic Districts

· The proposal (revised to exclude demolition sections), a designation process flow chart, a bulleted fact sheet, and Planning Board approval were sent to Town Committee

· The proposal was discussed at Aug 13 TC Workshop meeting where the TC asked for some edits, and the Mayor said it will be discussed again at the Sept 10 meeting, and formally introduced at Sept 24th meeting
· Kinney and Maureen met with Rich Belluscio who said he was in favor, and tried to meet with Kevin Campbell

· Maureen has put all the petition signatures in a spreadsheet (100 of the 396 are in NCHD or Sunny Acres) and we should call all signers
· We will put a notice on Facebook asking people to join us and show support and everyone should bring neighbors to the Sept 10 meeting – 11 members said they would be there
· Maureen will contact Morin re status and try to talk to Campbell and Adubato

· We should ask the TC for a decision and ask how do we make progress in Cranford and for specific objections

· Kinney will find top Republican preservationists we can contact

· Kinney distributed a Resource inventory/Survey documentation document and Bill will post it by Sept 10

· Kinney reported that the Master Plan has an incorrect map of the NCHD and should be corrected

· The North Cranford Historic District database needs to be put online by Bill and Kinney
Fireplace placement in Community Center
· No progress has been made 

· Maureen had sent draft of location approval letter needed for Union County to Rick Marsden (Engineer) on 7/3 and Rich Belluscio on 7/30
· Vikki Durbin Drake (County) is waiting for our paperwork to recommend where to put the fireplace
Cruise Through Cranford’s Architecture

· 3rd and final draft of FEMA proposal has been completed by them and Lois Coulter expects to have it fully executed by the beginning of September.

· Eric Mason will have to let us know the status of the $2500 from FEMA
· We need to get the new draft ready

· Suggestions on places to get other funding: Edward Jones, Rotary, Chamber of Commerce, Coldwell Banker, TD Bank, Spencer Bank, Wells Fargo, Knights of Columbus, JCs, Junior Women’s Club, College Women’s Club, Masons, Green Thumb, Target, Verizon, Loriel, Merck, Bob’s Furniture
Scavenger Hunt 2012
· Our hunt will be used at Cranford High School Reunion in Sept
Internet – Facebook and Preservecranford.com and Cranfordhistory.org
· Put info on historic districts status on Facebook in early Sept
· Bill has added Minutes to preservecranford and will add a link to Cranfordhistory.org info on tiles

Presentations and Displays
· Invited to Green Thumb Club on January 9, 2013
· Jean has gotten the small case in the Library for Sept for advertising our tiles 
Fundraising – Tiles and Prints
· 50 more tiles in new styles have been ordered and received 

· Tile sales as of 8/17 – received 158, sold 71, 87 left.  Paid $1245, made $910, in red on tiles for $335

· We donated 2 tiles to the Rotary for their Golf Event raffle
Plaques

· Carolyn spoke with the Historical Society about photos of the plaques
Membership

· Mary Wilford was an Associate member and so does not need to be replaced
· Lori Hoffner has moved and since she is a Class C member so needs to be replaced – she wrote the Mayor but hasn’t gotten a response 
Financial Report

· Balance as of  7/1 was $1035.04, and the only activity in July was a debit of $418 for the tiles, leaving a balance as of  7/30 of $617.04

The next HPAB meeting will be September 27 at the Community Center at 7:30 
